
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER 
AUGUST 13, 2013 

 
 

The August 13, 2013 meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center Committee 
was called to order at 10:05 a.m.  Members present were Charlotte Philemon, 
Harriet Owsley, Jeanne Gordon, Donna Budd, Mararuth Capell, Barbara Boal, and 
Nicole Keely, Town Recreation Coordinator.   
 
Charlotte called the meeting to order with a prayer for guidance and wisdom in 
our discussions and blessings for all.  The July 9, 2013, 2013 meeting minutes 
were approved.   
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Annual Barbecue 
 
Discussion ensued and the Committee did a final review of the upcoming 
Center’s annual barbecue scheduled on Saturday, August 17, 2013.  Donna took 
the permit form to the Health Department to assure that it is on file as required.  
Charlotte notified Public Works regarding setting up and taking down the tables 
and chairs for the event. 
 
Harriet provided members with a barbecue review sheet from discussions at the 
committee’s July meeting and the revised serving shifts are as follows: 
 
4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.    6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 

 Jeanne      Charlotte 
 Lore       Mararuth 
 Pam       Harriet 
 (Volunteer)      Donna 
 Dean (Mayor) rolls     Dean (Mayor) rolls 
 
Middle of the Island will bring the barbecue at 3:00 p.m.  Arrangements have been 
made to pick up the potato salad from Harris Teeter, the cole slaw from Big 
Daddy’s, ice from Blue Marlin, and rolls.  Tea and water will be donated by 
committee members. 
 
Donated desserts need to be at the Community Center on the 17th by 10:00 a.m.  
 
Committee members should be at the center at 10:00 a.m. to receive and package 
desserts and be back again at 2:30 p.m. to receive foods and finish set-ups. 
 
Media advertising and signage around the Island have been completed and signs 
will be delivered to the Fire Department to be put on the Town’s “beach gator,” 
that patrols the beaches.   
 
 



 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Jeanne requested that the committee discuss uses for the $750 donation given to 
the Center by the Pleasure Island Revitalization Association in 2012. 
 
Jeanne requested that the committee discuss the Community Center’s 20th 
Anniversary (Center was established in July of 1993). 
  
The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted on August 22, 2013 by: 
 
Donna M. Budd 
Recording Secretary  
 
 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2013, at 10:00 a.m. 
 

Members should notify one of the officers when they cannot attend a meeting. 
 

 
**** 

Our meetings are always OPEN and the public is welcome to attend.  We like to 
hear suggestions, new ideas, and comments for our community from the citizens 
of Kure Beach. 
 


